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Graduate Council

Meeting Minutes
11/08/12 – Taylor 306
Supporting, facilitating and promoting excellence in lifelong education

through graduate programs of distinction, innovative outreach programs and a diverse student body.

ATTENDANCE

Members present: Reid Linn, Lynette Michael, Kathy Thompson, Robin Anderson, Josh Bacon, Deborah Bandalos, Dabney Bankert, Aimee Brasseur, Natasha DuMerville, Lennie Echterling, Tammy Gilligan, Janet Gloeckner, Teresa Gonzalez, Patty Hale, Michael Hall, Ming Ivory, Jim Zimmerman for Michael Klein, Jeanne Wenos for Jeff Loveland, Holly McCartney, Susan Murphy, Nancy Nichols, Tom Besade for Mary Jean Speare, Nicholas Swartz, Kent Todd, Melissa Van Vuuren, Karin Tollefson for Cole Welter, Roshna Wunderlich.
Guests: Peggy Shaeffer (COE), Janet Smith (Public Affairs), Rhonda Zingraff (CHBS).
Programs not represented: Business Administration, Communication and Advocacy, Computer Science, Combined-Integrated Psychology, Communication Sciences and Disorders, Education – AHRD, Exceptional Education, History, Mathematics Education, Physician Assistant Studies, Political Science.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Graduate Viewbooks and inserts are available upon request for recruiting purposes
· All course/program requests to take effect summer or fall 2013 must be submitted by February 3. Catalog copy for each graduate program must be reviewed, revised, and submitted to Kristi Shackelford no later than February 28.
· JMU Communications and Marketing welcomes news items (including activities and projects) as well as stories about graduate programs or graduate (Masters, Ed.S, or Doctoral) students and faculty. You may submit story ideas to Janet Smith (smithjl@jmu.edu), who serves as the office’s liaison to the Graduate Council.
· Reid reported that meetings with the graduate program directors and academic unit heads within each college continues; no new issues have arisen to report. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes of the October 11, 2012, meeting were approved with no revisions. 


REPORTS
Graduate Student Representatives/GSA:  
Aimee Brasseur/Natasha DuMerville – The new structure of the Graduate Student Association is coming together. Thank you to all of the programs who nominated a representative – all those recommended by graduate program directors have been contacted. The GSA executive board has planned a retreat for December 1st. At the retreat, GSA Council Members will discuss the organization’s vision, mission, and goals as well as meeting times, GSA t-shirts, and the GSA logo. Programs that have not yet nominated a representative were requested to do so as soon as possible.
CAP: No meeting; no report.
A-Team:  Kathy reported that a presentation was made on the university web-based course evaluation system, which is necessary to meet SACS requirements. The goal is to move all course evaluations to an online system. The process is in a pilot stage now using the Explorance Blue evaluation system, which is integrated into the Student Administration system on MyMadison. Under discussion is including a number of common core “standard university” questions. The actual format will be developed with broad input from faculty. 
C&I: 
No October meeting; no report. 
Honor Council: Nancy reported that four issues were discussed: 1) Students requested that they be allowed to continue to enroll in courses while they are on suspension; the current policy disallows this, and the Honor Council decided this should not be changed. 2) The Council is discussing whether credits can be earned during the summer session before a suspension goes into effect the following fall semester or after a spring semester suspension. 3) Students may write a final appeal letter regarding their suspension or expulsion, but faculty are not provided an opportunity for similar input; this will be discussed further. 4) The Council is discussing how to handle withdrawals when a student is under investigation. 
DISCUSSION
Study Group and Graduate Program Recruitment
Adam Copeland, International Study Center Director, announced that as of fall 2013, the ISC will discontinue the Pre-Master’s programs. This decision is being made because of the small number of graduate students who have been enrolled in the program since Study Group began operations on campus (of 242 students, nine have been graduate students, and two of those have completed their graduate program) and the need to devote resources where most needed. Pending applications for spring 2013 will be accepted, but no new applications will be accepted for the fall 2013 semester. Students in need of an ESL program may be referred to other resources such as the IEP – JMU collaboration with Eastern Mennonite University. 
Update on DNP
Patty Hale presented a brief overview of the Doctor of Nursing Practice program (see attached). The accrediting body is driving the curriculum development that includes 1,000 hours of practicum. There are post-master’s and post-baccalaureate entry options into the program. Students will matriculate beginning spring semester 2014.
Graduate Fairs:
The remaining graduate recruitment fairs for the semester have been rescheduled after being postponed because of Hurricane Sandy. Graduate program directors are welcome to attend:

Hampton University – 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. – rescheduled to Tuesday, February 19, 2013. 

HBCU Career Development Marketplace, Alexandria, VA – 11:30 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. – to be rescheduled
Remaining 2012-13 Meeting Dates:
       No meeting in December

      Thursday, January 10, 2013 - Taylor 404, 2:00-3:30pm – cancelled 
      Thursday, February 14, 2013 - Taylor 404, 2:00-3:30pm
      Thursday, March 14, 2013 – Taylor 404, 2:00-3:30pm

      Thursday, April 11, 2013 – Moody Conference Room, 2:00-3:30pm
      Friday, May 17, 2013 (Retreat) – Montpelier Room, East Campus Dining Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.
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